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INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY PLANNING COUNCIL MEETING 
	Date:  
March 14, 2012
Time:  
1:00 pm to 2:00 pm
Location:
Social Sciences 230


	Planning Officer

	x
	Curt Heuring, Vice President, Administration 

	Council

	x
	Teresa Nakra, faculty, School of Art and Communication

	□
	Eileen Alexy, faculty/faculty senator, School of Nursing - excused

	x
	Sunita Ahlawat, faculty, School of Business

	x
	Julie Hughes, faculty, School of Social Sciences

	x
	Karen Clark, faculty, School of Science

	□
	Arti Joshi, faculty, School of Education - excused

	x
	Sharon Whitfield, faculty, Library

	□
	Jennifer Wang, School of Engineering - absent

	x
x
	Thomas Mankovich, staff senator, Records and Registration

Laurel Wanat, staff senator, Department of Math & Statistics

	x
	Stephen Kornas, student government

	x
	Grace Moran, student government

	Ex officio

	x
	Pat Pasinski, Information Technology

	x
	Jeff Kerswill, Information Technology

	x
	Shawn Sivy, Information Technology

	x
	Xiao Ming Sun, Information Technology


CIO search status – just prior to the ITPC meeting on March 14, Curt Heuring made a recommendation to the President for a candidate for the CIO position.  If the President approves that recommendation, Human Resources will reach out to the selected candidate.  The goal is to have a CIO sometime in April
IT security audit findings and College response – Part of the College’s previous strategic plan was to hire an internal auditor to evaluate risks.  Instead of hiring a permanent, full time position, the College chose to hire an outside company to assist us in performing audits to assess our risk.  The College has contracted with Price, Waterhouse, Cooper for the next two years to act as our risk assessor/internal auditor.  In November, PWC identified two areas for evaluation – Campus Construction and Information Technology.

The preliminary draft of the IT security audit has been submitted and PWC met with IT staff to clarify some of the findings.  There were 5 areas that were addressed:

1. Information Security and Privacy

2. Network security (e.g. configuration)

3. Policies in general – how are they created and reviewed

4. Operational  - do we perform certain functions and if not, why not

5. Compliance – e.g. HEOA, Red flag rules, FERPA, etc
If the Board has received and reviewed the audit report, Curt will share and discuss the executive summary and TCNJ’s responses at the April ITPC meeting.
Departure of Nicole Parkman and interim management plan for Enterprise Applications – Curt announced that Nicole Parkman had resigned as Director for Enterprise Applications.  As we are in the process of hiring a new CIO, we will wait until the CIO has had a chance to evaluate the IT structure and make recommendations for filling/changing this position.  In the meantime, Xiao-Ming Sun will serve as Interim Director for Enterprise Applications and Sushma Mendu will serve as Interim Associate Director for Enterprise Applications.  XM will join the ITPC group while in her interim position.

Shutdown of Rocky (Squirrelmail web interface) after the semester ends – IT would like to shut down the squirrelmail web interface as the interface is used by spammers to get into our system.  Per Shawn, 69 people on our campus were still using the squirrelmail interface in Feb and 40 people accessed it 10X or more.   Teresa Nakra took an advisory vote and ITPC approved this shutdown.  Shawn will work with Karen Clark to craft a targeted message to send to the individuals that are still using squirrelmail.  The message will include directions for converting address books.  We will also post a message on the IT website.

Update on current project requests:

1. Evaluating alternative scheduling systems for possible replacement of R25 – this is moving forward.  There are four projects that we are working on to secure funding which includes: replacing R25, SOCS and PowerPark and also implementing EOC in a box for our Emergency Operations Center.

2. Evaluating systems for On-Line Teaching Evaluations – piloted Digital Measures during summer 2011 blended learning – Tom Mankovich shared with the group that Records & Registration is investigating the pros and cons of using an on-line teacher evaluation system and was curious if the LMS committee was looking at an LMS that had an on-line evaluation component built in.  
R & R is still in the analysis stage, but Tom stressed how expensive and labor intensive it is to process the forms and Tom and several faculty members shared that by the time they get the results provided using the manual process, we are well into the middle of the next semester.   IT requests to be involved in the analysis/evaluation process as soon as possible. 
There is concern that the response rate of doing the on-line evaluations electronically may not yield as many results as the paper form.  

3. Investigating offering electronic transcripts to students –  R & R is starting to accept more e-transcripts from community college transfer students.  R & R is in the process of evaluating/preparing a request to incorporate changes to PAWS to allow for e-transcripts
Term limits for ITPC membership – term limits to serve on a Planning council are two consecutive three year terms.  No one in the current membership has exceeded their term limits, but if anyone is planning not to serve on ITPC in the future, let Pat Pasinski know by the end of this semester.

Recommendations from the visiting committee:  Implementing any changes based on the recommendations of the IT visiting advisory committee from summer 2011 is on hold until the new CIO is in place.

Other Discussions – IT would like to do a brief customer satisfaction survey.  Laurie Wanat, Sharon Whitfield and Steve Kornas agreed to assist in the review of the survey.  Once they have reviewed and recommended changes, it will go to ITPC membership for review prior to sending to campus community.  Target date for sending is mid-April.
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